From: Jethryn Hall Sent: 19 June 2019 23:06

To: Fowler, David

Subject: Abacus School application

Dear Mr Fowler,

This is to express, in the strongest possible terms, my objection to the planning application for Abacus Belsize Primary Free School.

I live and work in the area and know painfully about the congestion that occurs nearly every weekday when schools are in session.

I recently got a leaflet through my door from the proposers of the school, promising that there would be no extra traffic - but this is at best naïve and at worst, deceitful - and very worrying that you and others may believe this.

Another school, on that main and busy intersection, is the very last thing needed there. Please! No.

Thank you for your attention.

Kind regards

Ms J Hall